
ROBINS CLOUD 

Bill Robins III E-mail: robins@robinscloud.com  

July 9, 2019 

Via Overnight Delivery 

Danny Bickell 
Deputy Clerk 
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street NE 
Washington, DC 20543 

Re: Pfizer Inc. v. Alida Adamyan, et al., No. 18-1578 

Dear Mr. Bickell: 

I am counsel for respondents in the above-referenced case. On June 25, 2019, a 
certiorari petition was docketed in this case. Unless extended by the Court, the response 
to this petition would be due on July 25, 2019. For the reasons that follow, and pursuant 
to Rule 30.4, I respectfully request an extension of 30 days, to and including August 24, 
2019. 

Attorney Charles G. Orr, formerly with The Mulligan Law Firm, has been the sole 
drafter of Respondents' briefing on the matters at issue in Pfizer's certiorari petition, both 
in the District Court and in the Ninth Circuit. Mr. Orr is a member of the Plaintiffs' 
Executive Committee and is Co-Lead Counsel for Plaintiffs in the California state court 
in which these cases are being litigated. Unfortunately, Patrick J. Mulligan, the owner of 
The Mulligan Law Firm, passed away suddenly and unexpectedly in May 2019. Mr. Orr 
is working diligently on the response to Pfizer's certiorari petition but needs additional 
time because of the plethora of issues that have been raised by Mr. Mulligan's passing 
and Mr. Orr's continued involvement in the transition of The Mulligan Law Finn's case 
docket to another firm. 

Mr. Orr has advised me that he consulted with Pfizer's counsel regarding this 
request and that Pfizer does not oppose the relief requested. 

For these reasons, I ask that a 30-day extension be granted. Thank you for your 
attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

cc: Michael McGinley, Counsel for Petitioner 

Bill Robins III 
Counsel for Respondent 

RECEIVED 

JUL 1 1 2019 
OFFICE O COURT,LERK 
SUPREME U.S.  


